PINELLAS COUNTY FIRE CHIEF’S ASSOCIATION
January 6, 2005 Regular Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order by President Naylor at 12:45. Roll call was taken by sign-in sheet with 25 in attendance. There were no guests.

President Naylor had no new correspondence. Secretary/Treasurer Bowman was unable to attend the meeting so no previous meeting minutes or treasurers report were provided.

Unfinished Business

Burn Building – 5005 126th Avenue North, Pinellas Park
Chief Stout reported on the proposed pilot live fire program scheduled for March. He also discussed the proposed costs of utilizing the facilities:



Live Fire

$15 per hour per person



Drill Tower

$2 per hour per person



Drill Grounds

Small fee washed by in-kind instructors.

Chief Stout reported on a problem with the exterior stairway guardrails. Mike Cooksey said the county was looking at correcting this safety issue problem. Mike also said the grand opening of the facility will be in mid or late February. Mike further reported that he was still seeking funding for the installation of the elevator prop for the drill tower and had approached the Pinellas County Council of Firefighters for assistance.
Nominating Committee

President Naylor appointed Chief Fant and Chief McGuff to serve on the 2005 election nominating committee.

Honorary Memberships for Chief Cramer and Chief Parks

The Association by-laws will be reviewed for Life membership requirements for Chief Parks.

New North County Director

With Chief Park’s resignation from East Lake the north county Director’s position is vacant. President Naylor is seeking volunteers from north county fire chiefs to take over that position.

New Business – None.

Committee Reports

Operations Chiefs

President Naylor discussed and distributed the proposed changes to the 600-7 Communications SOP dealing with adverse weather responses during disasters. The changes will be voted on at a later meeting. 
Chief Park’s resignation leaves a chairman vacancy on the Operations Chiefs sub-committee. Chief Graves has committed to serve as the chair until a permanent replacement is identified.

Education Committee

Executive Director Cramer reported that the upcoming assessment center preparation class is full. There was a great response for this class and Ken suggested the Association look at repeating this course soon.

Purchasing Committee – None.

Fire Marshals – None.

PALS 

EMS Coordinator Holler from Pinellas Park reported on the possibility of a grant partnership for a mobile data EMS report system between the county and EMS providers.

Training Officers

George Bessler of Seminole reported that Greg Lanning of St. Petersburg will take over as chair of the training officer’s sub-committee. He also thanked the Association for the haz-mat team holiday luncheon. The training officers are working on a may-day table top exercise. George also reported on upcoming training opportunities in Lealman, Seminole and St. Petersburg.
Affiliate Reports
Fire & EMS

Director Kearns reported that county certificates were being sent to providers. Chuck thanked all those departments and personnel that were involved with the tragic death of Sunstar employee Donna Miller. 

President Naylor questioned Chuck regarding the absence of Charlie/Delta response stats for November and December. Jim Lanier of Sunstar reported that the data was once again being captured and entered by Sunstar and will be available.

Medical Director

Dr. Romig reported on the recertification process of paramedics and EMT’s within the county. She also reported that MOM’s manuals were being distributed. Dr. Romig emphasized that the January CME is being presented on-line and must be completed by January 31. February make-ups of the January CME will be done in a face-to-face setting only.
St. Petersburg College EMS

Pat Shepler talked about possible EMS provider organization IT glitches with the January on-line CME.

St. Petersburg College Fire

George Bessler reported for Roger Melchor that an additional burn center instructor orientation will be scheduled for the north county. January credit courses are in danger of being cancelled due to a lack of students. Roger is investigating a central county location to offer the courses in an effort to improve enrollment.

SunStar

Jim Lanier and Chuck Kearns reported on SunStar staffing issues and transport provider transitional hiring efforts.

Good of the Organization

Mike Wallace of Seminole was thanked and personally recognized for his assistance with the funeral and memorial services for SunStar employee Donna Miller.

Chief Lewis reported that Steve McCarthy of Pinellas Park has been recognized as the State’s Haz-Mat Responder of the Year. Pinellas Park’s apparatus mechanic was chosen as EVT of the Year.
Next Meeting is February 3, 2005

